
Neighborhood Council 9 

Thursday, October 11, 2018 

1st Church of the Nazarene, 1727 2nd Ave. South 

Barney Danishefsky Presiding. 

Council Members present: Barney Danishefsky, Jeff Lauver, Karen Gray, Shannon 

Wilson and Scott Miranti. 

7:00 PM meeting called to order by Barney Danishefsky. 

Pledge of Allegiance recited. 

New Business: 

 Clint Houston, GFPD 

o Big problem with stolen vehicles. Driven by opportunity and substance abuse. 

o Citizen’s Acadamy – currently Class 22, master’s class this winter. 

o Report “cold” issues on-line. 

 Great Falls High School Construction Update: 

o Road construction to replace water mains continues. 

Old Business: 

 September meeting minutes read. Shannon motioned, Scott seconded. Public was asked to 

comment:  none. Unanimously approved. 

 

Other Business: 
 Council of Councils Meeting:  Agenda Suggestions: Update on Great Falls High School 

Construction. Heather Hoyer, principal volunteered to attend, 

 Jasmine Krokov, candidate for House District 25 spoke regarding the upcoming election 

and her positions. 

 Great Falls Fire Department:  Firefighters from Fire Station #1 attended. Shannon asked 

about medical emergencies. 75 to 80% of their calls are now assistance with medical 

emergencies. 

 Student Input:  Principal Hoyer reported that the boiler was out but has been fixed as of 

October 11. Parking has been awful during construction. 

 Judy White:  Kranz Park – parking fell through, but playground equipment is expected 

Spring of 2019. Rabbits are rampant in the neighborhood and someone is using a bow and 

arrow to hunt them. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM 

 Jeff motioned to adjourn; Scott seconded. Unanimously approved. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Karen Gray 


